  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Workshop Meeting
July 8, 2021
Deputy Chairman Commissioner Chris Huslinger called the workshop meeting to order at 7:03:pm
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger

Treasurer George Mulligan

Secretary Douglas Mann

Erick Brissing Chief SPFD

Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger discussed the revisions the have that have been made to the current driver’s manual. The board also discussed the driving of the Chief’s vehicle and also discussed the driving of the 18-MPV by non-emergency drivers.

Chief Erick Brissing requested approval of Peter Urban and Caitlyn Mount as non-emergency drivers. Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to accept the chief’s request. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Chief Erick Brissing informed the board that Deputy Fire Coordinator (North Rockland) George Zayas is stepping down.  County Fire Coordinator Chris Kear will be looking for names to fill the position.
Chief Erick Brissing thanked the board for the recent purchase of the Thermal Imaging Cameras.
Commissioner Fred Hardin discussed the information on a meeting he had with Hush Electric on developing a list of what additional lighting is needed in the apparatus bay at the main station. He contacted D&G electric to obtain the prices of the equipment and the amount was $1171.86. fixtures with the rebate Hush Electric will apply for the rebate with Orange & Rockland. Commissioner Fred Hardin motioned to purchase the lighting equipment. Commissioner Chris Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan discussed the moving of the SCBA Air Compressor out of the room at station #2

Chairman George Thamsen discussed with the board members as he has spoken with the Attorney Scott Dow about the board being the general contractor for the Garage Storage Facility
Plans & drawings need to be signed and stamped by John Perkins Architect

Need specification on the demolition of the pavilion.

Treasurer George Mulligan reminded all about paying of prevailing wages and the workers compensation policies.

Chief Erick Brissing informed the board that the COMBI-Tool needs to be repaired. State Line Fire & safety can no longer service the piece of equipment.

The officers received price quotes from both Municipal Emergency Equipment and State Line Fire & Safety. 

These are the only two vendors in our geographic area that offered written quotes on this piece of equipment. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to accept the lowest quote received and purchase the replacement tool. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

The aerial truck committee met on July 7, 2021 and they are setting up meetings with Seagrave sales person John Cockerill on 7/20/2021
Being no further business to come before the board.  Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to adjourn Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion Meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm

respectfully submitted

Douglas Mann

Secretary

.

